
2012 Attendance Area Committee 
Meeting #4 

July 17, 2012 
 

Summary 
 
The fourth meeting of the 2012 Attendance Area Committee (AAC) began at 7:00 PM.  
Joel Gallihue, Manage of School Planning, opened the meeting.   
 
Staff members in attendance: 
 Ken Roey, Executive Director, Facilities Planning and Management  

Joel Gallihue, Manager of School Planning 
 Jennifer Bubenko, Planning Specialist 
 
Committee members in attendance: 

Khalid Boushaba Craig Renier 
Amy Grutzik Brendan Robinson 
Renee Kamen James Weidemann 
Bill Lewis Carmesha Young 
Geoffrey Pickett  
  

Committee members not in attendance: 
Lisa Schlossnagle Michelle Yeh 
Marc Steingesser  
 

Administrative 
A sign in sheet was passed around.   
 
Handouts 
Committee members received summary notes from the July 10th, 2012 AAC meeting, 
citizen emails/feedback to AAC, and reports for plans AAC_I and AAC_J. 
 
Presentation 
See attached Power Point Presentation. 
  
Other discussion 
- Plan AAC_H was updated per plan originator’s request.  Plans were posted online. 
- One committee member asked how plans can be folded together.  Plans can be built 
based on a specific starting point (existing conditions, staff plan, or another plan), then 
additional changes are added.   
- Plans to use undercrowded schools in the west for special programs can be considered.  
This is already being done at Triadelphia Ridge ES and Dayton Oaks ES. The schools 
must be centrally located for transportation from around the county. 
- The Feasibility Study show assessments for the 2013 Staff plan for elementary schools 
(page 34) and the Supplement includes an assessment for the cumulative staff plan (page 
6-9). 



- Staff uses a polygon distance measure in the assessment, and the Pupil Transportation 
reviews plans individually as needed for further cost analysis. 
- The creation of walk areas was discussed.  Further information is to be provided. 
- The AAC can develop additional alternative plans for review.   
   
Group Work  
Work on redistricting plan(s) as one group.  The group decided to start with plan AAC_J 
(reports were posted online before the meeting) and make adjustments.  The new plan 
was named AAC_L.  See reports posted online for additional plan details.    
 
Staff will run an assessment on the AAC_L plan.  The AAC wants to review the 
assessment of plan AAC_L and consider the middle school redistricting for changes in 
low feeds created by the elementary school plan.  The AAC_L plan was created from the 
2013 ES staff plan, and the AAC looks to adjust the 2014 MS staff plan, rather than start 
from the existing conditions. The AAC can compare the low existing low feeds with 
those created by the staff plan and by the AAC_L plan.   
 
Homework    
Continue consideration of group work.  The meeting adjourned at approximately 9:00 
PM.   


